
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD VIRTUALLY OVER ZOOM AT  7.30 P.M. ON  03.11.20
11.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans,  Jonathan Greenfield .
11.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman),  Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Sion Ifor Williams, Steffan  Chambers, Edward Williams, Meinir Thomas, Mike Tregenza , Kathleen Aikman, Eryl Jones-Williams.

11.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman had no announcements to make.
11.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on October 6th 2020 were found to be correct. 
11.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 10.9 (C) the village hall had received the £10,000 at the start of the big lockdown from the Welsh Government through Gwynedd Council and not from Gwynedd Council directly.

11.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

No  Member declared an interest on any matter.
11.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:- ALL of my meetings have been conducted via Zoom, mostly school governors and Railway meetings.

I am pleased that the Welsh Government has re-introduced the ‘family bubble’ of two households being able to meet indoors, along with the re-opening of retail units on 9 November. Many local people will benefit from the family bubble. We have the lowest area for COVID 19 cases in North Wales and the third lowest in Wales. Lets keep it that way. Despite giving an assurance that there would not be an extension of closure of the Cambrian Coast Railway Line for £25million work on Barmouth Viaduct, it has been announced that the railway will not open until 4 November. Replacement buses timetables were a bit confusing with small buses going to the stations and larger buses just stopping at main towns. But I have not had any complaints, so it must be working.The 48 hour delay in reopening is understandable due to the bad weather the workmen have encountered. But also because the passenger numbers are low due to the Welsh Government lockdown until 9 November. Although some school transport by train will be effected by the extra 48 hour closure talks have taken place between the schools that will be effected. Although Ysgol Ardudwy in Harlech is the catchment area school, parents have the choice for their children to attend secondary schools outside the catchment area and some parents have chosen other schools such as Tywyn and Bro Idris for their children’s education. At the Ardudwy Governors meeting a detailed report on sitting exams for some subjects in English instead of Welsh can be considered, it was made clear that Welsh was the school language, but that there was some leeway for English. For example pupils wishing to become engineers, doctors, vets etc as their course work after leaving school would be in English only. I have not had the pupil numbers for Dyffryn or Harlech schools, once I get them I will pass them on. I am still pressing for the 20 mph flashing signs to be replaced at Dyffryn Ardudwy school. The highways are working on safety measures in the Penrhiw and Glan Rhos areas. I have supported the community council who wanted yellow lines in some areas of Glan Rhos.I understand that letters will be sent to the Penrhiw area regarding considerate parking. Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont villages have been included in the Harlech and Llanbedr sub-area for the NHS since 19 October. This area was previously included in the Dolgellau/Barmouth hub and the river Artro was the boundary. Unfortunately some local people have contracted COVID 19 and there has been a death.The Gwynedd Track Trace and Protect officials have been involved and issued help and advice. The message I had was that only the individual concerned, their doctor and the track and trace officials were in a position to truly know the situation. This area has now levelled off and there have 
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not been any new cases in our sub-area for many days. I was first told by the Gwynedd covid 19 team that there was support for local lockdowns in Gwynedd when Bangor was in lockdown and the rest of Gwynedd was not. That has now changed and Gwynedd Council and the team support a complete lockdown. I  have not been told the reason for the change, probably because they have much more information that what is being made public. I was asked how this area was coping, and I told National Newspapers that the vast majority of locals were keeping to the guidance and regulations and would get annoyed if they saw people who were not complying with COVID 19 regulations. I give a daily update on new cases by county and the number of tests taken on my Facebook page, Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Facebook page and on the Meirionnydd Facebook Page. The stats are released daily by Public Health Wales and gives an accurate guide as to trends. Gwynedd facilities have been closed as a result of the two week lockdown and I have had no information as to when recycling sites, libraries etc will re-open. Once I do I will pass on the information. Gwynedd has allocated £700,000 towards employing extra carers. As a result of COVID 19 the work of home carers is being recognised for its importance at long last and when I was chair of Care I asked that people with time on their hands should be employed during suitable hours that they would be available. This would take the pressure off full time carers. I am pleased that Gwynedd has now adopted this police of advertising for full and part time carers. Details..Anyone interested in a job in the care sector with Gwynedd Council can contact Gill or Elen for a chat on 07384876908 or email: gofalu@gwynedd.llyw.cymru


I am available on 01341242758 e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com or Cynghorydd.eryljones-williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru

11.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
None come to hand since the last meeting.
11.9  MATTERS ARISING

A     Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £27,981.99 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £17,095.29 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. This was mainly due to the fact that the £5,307.14 earmarked for Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure had not been paid and this was earmarked for October but this payment will be made this month. Also there are various other payments that have not been paid out this year or their amount are less than what is earmarked in the budget for the year and these amount to £11,448. 

B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers  reported as follows on behalf of the above group – Dyffryn and Talybont Covid – 19 Volunteers – the voluntary help has restarted since the short lockdown. We would like to thank Rachel Medlicott and Stacey Moncreiff  and all the volunteers for their support once again. As it stands the voluntary help will be ending on the 9th November. Dyffryn and Talybont Football Club – The training sessions have finished since the lockdown. It is hoped that the sessions will be restarting after the lockdown. The committee has met in October to discuss the winter plans. Youth Club – The Youth Club has received a community grant from the Co-operative of £3,000.00. The Club are very grateful for this huge donation. Improvements Group – It is intended to hold a meeting of the above before the end of the year.

C   Village Hall
It was made known that Mr. Mick Tibbetts had accepted the invitation to be of the village hall Trustees. Cllr. Michael Tregenza reported that the village hall committee had not met last month but the  following report was received from him of how the hall committee has spent the £10,000 they had received from the Welsh Government through Gwynedd Council at the start of the big lockdown - Lost of Income from April, May, June, July, August & September 2020 = Loss of revenue equalling £6,000, reupholster chairs to make covid secure = Cost of £2,564, additional cleaning materials for covid secure = Cost of £300, additional cleaning of toilets for covid secure = Cost £1,020 making a total of £9,884.
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D   Develop Car Park
The Chairman and Cllr. Edward Williams reported that they had spoken with Mr. Geraint Lewis with regard to the above development. It was agreed after a lengthy discussion that the Clerk contacts Mr. Lewis asking him to send the planning application with regard to the above development to Appeal.
E   Christmas Tree and Decorations
It was agreed to purchase a christmas tree again this year so as to erect it near the toilets in Talybont and the Chairman agreed to attend to this and also he agreed to look in the loft above the toilets to see if the christmas lights had been stored there and contact Huws Gray to ask if they are proposing to put a tree up in the village this year.
F   Standing Orders
Cllrs. Steffan Chambers reported that he had sent a final copy of the above orders to One Voice Wales and that they had received them and noting there is a need to put a date on the document when the Council adopts it. It was agreed to adopt these Standing Orders at this meeting and on behalf of the Council Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams thanked Cllrs Steffan Chambers and Michael Tregenza for all the hard work they had put in with regard to this matter.
G  Remembrance Sunday
Cllr. Michael Tregenza reported that the arrangements with regard to the above were changing everyday and at this moment in time he had been told that Father Tony would not be able to attend the service as he had to isolate and it was agreed to ask Mrs Alma Griffiths to take the service. The Clerk reported that posters had been placed on the noticeboards and also in the shops in the village, on the Council’s website and Llais Ardudwy stating because of covid – 19 regulations the service this year by the War Memorial at 3.00 p.m. would not be open to the public. Cllr. Steffan Chambers stated that he intended to make a live recording of the service.

11.10  CORRESPONDANCE
No correspondance had been received since the last meeting.

11.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
Th e Treasurer reported that there was £30,229.24 in the current account, £4,569.19 in the reserve account and £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £147.00 (wages) + £100.81 costs = £247.81 
Royal British Legion     -    £34.00  -  poppy wreaths (2)

Mr. G. J. Williams          -   £75.00 -   cut grass in various places in Talybont
Evergreen                      -  £330.00 –  cut grass in cemeteries

 Village Hall Committee -     £9.00  -  hire of committee room

Mr. Gary Martayn     -    £1,350.00 -  cut grass in play parks, football field, around the benches x 2 and footpaths

Mr. Nigel Ferguson         - £112.00 -  annual payment for hosting the Council’s website
Monies received since last meeting
Angladdau Paragon
-    £495.00  - burial of the late Mr. Kelvin Christopher George (ashes)

Pritchard a Griffiths
- £1,530.00  - burial of the late Mr. Geraint Lloyd Jones
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Applications for financial contributions

Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure - £5,307.14 – S19
Partneriaeth Ardudwy           -   £125.00  - S19 (replaces cheque no. 492 dated 3.12.2019)
The Treasurer reported that she had received an e-mail from Mr. Gwynne Pierce, Treasurer Partneriaeth Ardudwy stating that matters had now been resolved with the bank and the account had reopened but bank was not willing to accept the original cheque that the Council had given as it was over 6 months old. On behalf of the Committee Mr. Pierce was asking if it would be possible for the Council to send them a new cheque. Everybody agreed that this be done.

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £101.25 - translation services
11.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
Concern was voiced that BT phone services was not working properly in some parts of the village and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact BT asking them to inspect their phone lines especially the ones that run through the trees in the village hall car park.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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